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8 September 8, 2009PRIVATE 

MEMORANDUM FOR FILES:

SUBJECT: John Day north ladder baseline study for fish jumping and count station fallback
1.
In anticipation of major modifications to the John Day north ladder, conduct a study to collect baseline data to form a “before” database to compare with the results “after” completion of the modifications.
2.
The primary area of interest is fish jumping in the upper portion of the overflow section and the flow control section of the ladder.  This study would be conducted in a manner similar to the 1993 – 2001 “Jump Studies” as well as the 2003 South Ladder Evaluation.  Use on-site observers to make observations four hours per day Monday – Friday (2 hours overflow and 2 hours flow control) during the “jumping” season September – October.  Tally the jumps by location in the ladder and identify to species whenever possible.
3.
Collect the “before” data in the fall of 2009, and collect the “after” data in the fall after the ladder modifications are completed.  Use the same methods in both seasons to enable a statistical comparison.  Run a Student’s t-Test to compare the number of jumps per sampling period “before” and “after” construction for both the overflow and flow control sections.

3.
The secondary area of interest would be to tabulate existing data about fallback through the count station in a format that could be compared with post-construction fallback.  Determine the rate of fallback using up and down counts through the north ladder window for 2009 and the year following completion of the modifications.  Run a Student’s t-Test to compare fall back rates for the two years.
4.
During both years, deploy underwater cameras in the fishway upstream of the counting slot to document passage before and after completion of the modifications.   Camera deployment would not be fixed in one location, but include shots of the count slot exit and the south orifice at weir 249.  The camera would be briefly (up to an hour at a time) deployed at these locations throughout the study to document fish behavior in the transition pool above the count station. 
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